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EB/CAM/84/28 

August 30, 1984 

To: Members of the Committee on Executive Board 
Administrative Matters 

From: The Committee Secretary 

Subject: Staffing of Executive Directors' Offices 

At a meeting of the Committee on Executive Board Administrative 
Matters on Thursday, August 2, 1984, it was proposed that a general 
review of the staffing of Executive Directors' offices should be under- 
taken. The staff has been asked to prepare, as soon as possible, a 
paper examining the adequacy of the current staffing guidelines for 
Executive Directors' offices. It is planned to schedule this study 
for discussion by the Committee at an early date after the Annual 
Meetings. 
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